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Investigation Report into the flooding in South Norfolk between 

2013 – 2016 – Addendum  

Update on actions taken since flood events  

A number of actions have subsequently been initiated by Risk Management Authorities in response 

to the Flood Investigation Report. 

Ketts Avenue, Wymondham 

• The ditch behind the property was cleared by NCC  

Burgate Lane, Aplington  

• Affected resident was invited to apply for property level resistance  

• NCC reviewed the case and found no further action was required 

• There have been no further reports of flooding since 2016 

Threadneedle Street, Burgh Apton 

• Affected resident was invited to apply for property level resistance  

Oak Close, Surlingham  

• Affected resident was invited to apply for property level resistance  

Ditchingham Dam, Ditchingham  

• NCC contacted Waveney Lower Yare and Lothingland Internal Drainage Board regarding the 

incident, the IDB did not believe that the Alba Beck was involved in the flooding as it was 

likely other properties would have been affected 

Broad Street and Thoroughfare, Harleston  

• Residents invited to apply for property level resistance  

• Anglian Water offered and where accepted by the affected properties installed property 

level resilience measures  

• NCC is undertaking an assessment to identify potential options for reducing flooding   

Norwich Road, Scole 

• NCC provided the residents with information regarding property level resistance grants  

• Maintenance work was undertaken on the drainage system by NCC 

• Flows have been diverted to reduce flood risk  

• NCC will consider undertaking work in 2019 to slow the flow rate in this area to reduce the 

risk of flooding  

Marlingford Road, Easton 

• NCC carried out a drainage investigation and identified there was a compromised system 

• NCC has implemented a full cleanse of the drainage system on a yearly basis to reduce the 

risk of flooding  

• NCC will begin a scheme in 2020/21 to resurface the footways and replace kerb lines   

Norwich Road, New Costessey  
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• Following investigation NCC has relocated the gully on the road and raised the kerb  

• Since these measures have been implemented no flooding has been reported on the road 

Norwich Road, Poringland  

• NCC reviewed findings from the drainage survey for the area and found following measures 

taken by the developers on the adjacent land that no further action needed to be 

undertaken immediately by NCC 

Threadneedle Street, Poringland  

• NCC reviewed the case and found no further action was required 

• There have been no further reports of flooding since 2016 

Diss Road, Burston and Shimpling 

• NCC has inspected the drainage system which was found to be clear of debris and silt  

• The system was likely to already be at capacity when the flooding occurred due to a 

significant rainfall event prior to the flooding  

•  There have been no further reports of flooding since 2016 

 

 


